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President’s Message 
June 2024 

 

Good News:  The NYS Appellate Division issued a unanimous four (4) judge 
decision affirming the lower court decision “Permanently enjoining the City from 
eliminating Retirees existing health insurance”. This ruling requires the City to 
continue providing retirees with the traditional Medicare and Supplemental 
coverage (Senior Care) we obtained during negotiations. This does not mean this 
issue has been finalized. The city still has options. See e-mail previously sent for 
additional information.  

Do not forget to send a contribution to the NYC Organization of Public 
Service Retirees. This will help with the legal expenses of defending our rights to 
acceptable negotiated health insurance coverage. Information regarding 
contributions can be found on their web site @ https://nycretirees.wixsite.com/my-
site.  

During the past month, we as a club remembered and honored those 
Police Officers who gave the ultimate sacrifice in the performance of their duty 
to the community for which they served. We were privileged to be invited, along 
with our Honor Guard, to the Hernando County Sheriff’s Office Memorial Service 
at the Sheriff’s Office on Cortez Boulevard and to the Suncoast 10-13 Memorial 
Service at St. Michael the Archangel Church in Clearwater. Photos of both 
services are included later in the newsletter.  

This will be our last official meeting until September 2024.We are in the 
planning stage for unofficial lunch meetings for July and August to allow for us to 
stay informed on the Medicare Advantage legal actions. And other important 
issues. Information regarding the lunch meetings will be provided in future 
Newsletters and by individual e-mail.  

Hope to see you at the upcoming General Membership Meeting on June 12th. 

 

Arthur Babcock,    
 President 
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************************************************************************************ 

RMP FUND 

 

                 

 

 

       

 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   

 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00 
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

 Ed Dunbar                  $550.00 

 Artie  Babcock            300.00 

 William  Palmer         280.00 
 Fran Greifenberger   200.00 

 Tom  Zaccone             200.00  

 Joe  Montali                100.00 

 Jaun   Caban               100.00 

         Joseph Maya 100.00 

James  Boyle                 $100.00 
Felix  Zelinski                   100.00 
Berine  Codaro               100.00 
Robert  Brown                100.00  
Eugene  Pacinella           100.00 
Carlos Cortez     100.00 
Richard Johns                         20.00 
Rich   Baumgartner             RMP REPAIR 
 



Important Reminders 
(June 2024) 

 

Upcoming Meeting (June 12th 2024) 

The next regularly scheduled membership meeting of the Hernando 10-13 Club is June 12, 2024 at 
7:30pm. This will be our last official meeting until September 2024. We have sent invitations to those 
persons currently running for local government office (both Republican and Democrat) to speak at our 
June meeting and 8 persons have accepted our invitation. As most of these elections will be 
determined in August, June is the most opportune time to hear from these candidates. Please make 
every effort to attend this June 12th meeting. 

 

National 10-13 President’s Meeting 

The National 10-13 quarterly President’s Meeting is scheduled for June 1, 2024 at the Hive Waterfront 
Restaurant in Lake Worth, FL.  Several members will be attending the meeting and look forward to 
interfacing with other 10-13 club members. At each President’s Meeting, the National 10-13 holds a 
raffle in support of its Scholarship Program. The winner of the raffle will receive $1,000.  Tickets will be 
available at our regularly scheduled meetings. Please support the National 10-13 Scholarship Fund.  

 

Transit PD Reunion 

NYC Transit Police Florida Reunion is scheduled for July 29th – July 30th at the Radisson Resort at 
Port Canaveral.   
There is still time to book a room at the Radisson Resort or attend the banquet on Tuesday July 30th. 
Resort information, cost and additional information is located at (www.transitpolicereunion.com) and 
will also be included on the Hernando 10-13 web site.  (www.hernando10-13.com)  
Hope to see you at Port Canaveral. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Annual Suncoast 10-13 Picnic 
Save the Date 

The Suncoast 10-13 club has graciously invited the Hernando 10-13 club to participate with 
their annual picnic. It is scheduled for 11:00am on November 2, 2024 and will be again held 
@ Fred Howard Park, Shelter #6. (Some shelter from inclement weather). The Caterer will be 
Sonny’s BBQ, and we will be having Chicken & Ribs with all the sides. Cost not yet finalized.  

 
 

 

    Make Your Plans Today 

 

 

http://www.transitpolicereunion.com)/
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 
 



May General Membership Meeting 
 
At the May General Membership Meeting Hernando 10-13 Club on May 8, 2024 the club recognized and 
acknowledge the actions of Hernando County Sherriff’s Detective, George Loydgren for his efforts in solving a 
30-year-old homicide case of a 12-year-old child.  Detective Loydgren, a retired member of NYPD, is a senior 
detective in the HCSO Major Case Unit. We thank him for his efforts. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In addition to honoring Detective Loydren at the May General Membership Meeting, the Board of the Hernando 
10-13 Club as retired Police Officers recognized the amount of effort and team work necessary to provide 
solutions to major cases. The HCSO Major Case Squard was recognized for their efforts as part of a team 
necessary to provide exceptional police service in solving a 30-year-old homicide case. The Hernando 10-13 
Club thanks Sheriff Al Nienhuis and the members of the Major Case for their effort in maintaining the safety of 
the public.  
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Geroge Loydgren receiving award 
from then NYPD Commissioner Brown 

George Loydgren, Patrol Deputy, 

Hernando County 

 

 

Ed Dunbar with Members of the Major Case Squad, Sgt John Ellis 
and Lt. John Drewal, and Sheriff Al Nienhuis 



 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your Will or Trust, please ask your attorney to use 

the following terminology. “I give devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. 

and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired 

New York City Police Officers All Ranks 

****************************************************************************************** 

On May 6th the Hernando 10-13 Honor Guard, Members of the Board and general membership 
attended a remembrance service for those Hernando County Sheriff’s deputies designated to have 
died in the performance of their duty. Members of the honored deputies’ family were present to honor 
the fallen deputies. Ceremony was held at the Hernando County Sheriff’s Office 18900 Cortez Blvd. 
Brooksville, FL. 34601.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

 

Sheriff Al Nienhuis addressing 
attendees at Memorial 

 

  

 
 
 

Member of Honored Deputy’s Family Member of Honored Deputy’s Family 

 



 
 

The annual Suncoast 10-13 Police Memorial service was held on May 15th at 11am at St Michaels Archangel 
Church, 2281 Main Street, Clearwater, Florida. Hernando 10-13 Club Honor Guard and Hillsborough Sheriff’s 
Office Honor Guard were invited to attend the service along with members of the Suncoast 10-13 and 
Hernando 10-13.  We would like to thank Father Ted and St Michael the Archangel Church for hosting us 
again. 
Following the Memorial Service a Buffet Lunch was served at Fairway Pizza, 2901 Palm Harbor Blvd (Alt. 19) 
Palm Harbor. We would like to thank Father Ted and St Michael the Archangel Church for hosting the 
Memorial Service and to Phyllis Tabb for all the hard work involved in putting this event together.  Also, 
Eugene O'Reilly, President of the Suncoast 10-13, for sponsoring this event. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Get-togethers  
 

As you are aware the Hernando 10-13 Club does not hold formal General Membership 
Meeting during the months of July and August. The Hernando 10-13 Board of Directors 
is currently discussing having informal get-togethers during the months of July and 
August. Tentatively the meetings will be held at 1:00pm on the second Wednesday of 
July (July 10th) and August (August 14th) at Cody’s Roadhouse on Commercial Way (US 
Route 19) in Springhill. Cody’s has a large enough back room to hold a substantial 
number of attendees. At the upcoming General Membership Meeting (June 12th) 
comments and suggestions will be solicited for such meetings. 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 
During the upcoming June General Membership Meeting John Caruso will have 
available 10-13 pins, 9-11 pins and NYPD hats. Supply is limited so get them before 
they are sold out. 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 
PC EDWARD CABAN TO GET HONORARY DEGREE 

FROM ST. JOHNS UNIVERSARY 

 

  

 

 

Commissioner Caban standing between his mother Gladys, 

father Ret. Det. Juan “JC” Caban and sons L-R  Ret, Sgt. 

John Caban, Steven Caban & son. John & “JC” belong to 

the Hernando County FL 10-13 club. 

 

 

Commissioner Caban with wife and children 



 
 

 



 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you Will or 

Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, 

and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his 

successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, 

Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 
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When you are bored just think 
about a few things that don't 
make sense.  For example: 

• If poison expires, is it more 
poisonous or is it no longer 
poisonous?  

 

 


